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Risen Savior      Newsletter   

Lutheran Church 

Contacts 
Pastor Cameron 

Senior Pastor 

Sarah O’Connor 
Director of Worship Ministries  

Lori Hakes 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

Nick Duclos 
Director of Youth  

and Family Ministry 

Ed Sweetwood 
Director of Administration 

Lynda Kluth 
Finance Manager 

Colleen Martchenke 
Worship Coordinator 

Gladys Sweetwood 
Communication Coordinator 

Facebook: 
RisenSaviorLutheranChurch-

Broomfield   
 

Instagram:   
risensaviorbroomfield/  

 

Website:  
www.rslc.org  

 

303-469-3521 

Risen Savior  
Lutheran Church 

3031 W. 144th Ave 
Broomfield, CO. 80023 

LIVE NATIVITY IN PERSON  
Wednesday, December 23 

5:00 - 8:00 pm  SEE PAGE 7 

ONLINE CHRISTMAS SERVICES 
Thursday, December 24, Christmas Eve  

Friday, December 25, Christmas Day  

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS  
Service, Sunday, December 13 

8:00 & 9:30 am SEE PAGE 9 

2020 VOTERS ASSEMBLY 
DATE & TIME CHANGE 

Sunday, November 22   
 11:00 am see page 4 

THANKSGIVING EVE ONLINE 
Wednesday, November 25     

https://rslc.org/staff/rev-cameron/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/sarah-oconnor/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/hakes/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/nicholas-duclos/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/nicholas-duclos/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/ed-sweetwood/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/kluth/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/colleen-martchenke/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/gladys-sweetwood/#eml
https://www.facebook.com/RisenSaviorLutheranChurch
https://www.facebook.com/RisenSaviorLutheranChurch
https://www.instagram.com/risensaviorbroomfield/
http://www.rslc.org
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Sure Life has changed for everyone, but there are still those in the area who do not have 
the food they need to feed themselves or their families. Risen Savior helps to provide some 

OF the food they need through  
donations of non-perishable food to FISH. 

During the month of November and December we will collect food for Broomfield FISH. 
In the past we have collected Thanksgiving Meals although because of Covid19, we are 

not doing our usual collection. This year we will collecting be non-perishable foods for 
FISH. The request is for soups and any non-perishable items.  

 Drop off food at church in the basket marked FISH and your items will be taken to FISH.   

Another way to Feed Families and Fuel Hope. 
Donate directly on the Broomfieldfish.org website.  

 

Thank You, Al Lonon, for all your help with finding out the needs for 
FISH, and dropping off the food over the years.  And thanks to each of 
you for bringing in the food that helps Feed Families and Fuel Hope. 

 

 

 
This year we are hosting a virtual Toy Drive. 

Gift tags will be available November 15 and have a link that takes you to an Amazon 
Wish list from Precious Child.  

The gifts can be shipped directly to Precious Child.   
There will also be CLICK HERE or find a clickable link under events on the church 

website.  Orders should be completed by December 9. 

This year may look a little different but these precious children  
will need your love and generosity more than ever. 

 

Thank you Debbie Leopold for putting this 

event together for us. 

 Thank you so much for your you are a 

generous congregation. 

https://www.broomfieldfish.org/
https://www.broomfieldfish.org/
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/31CAUN7DF8LMA?ref_=wl_share&fbclid=IwAR0FCzWCw3h0nYojuB3n4QkWIcuIsq7FN_xe2GKyN5VARcrEa56GAtSDI5I
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/31CAUN7DF8LMA?ref_=wl_share&fbclid=IwAR0FCzWCw3h0nYojuB3n4QkWIcuIsq7FN_xe2GKyN5VARcrEa56GAtSDI5I
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Bell Ringers will be needed  

in December.  

Watch the  

Announcements  

for information to Register to Ring.   
 

Thank You Annette for your great investigative skills and 

your hard work. If you have questions contact Annette 

Wagenknect through the church office.  

And thanks to each of you who take time out of your busy 

Christmas Season to help others  

by ringing  for Salvation Army. 

 
 
 
 

 

Boxes available - November 1 - 15 

Boxes must be returned by Wednesday, November 18 

The Mission of Operation Christmas Child is to demonstrate God’s love in a tangible way to 
children in need around the world. Help spread The Word and pack a shoebox! Stop by the 

Operation Christmas Child display to pick up a shoe box or make one online. 

 

Thank You so much to Elliot and Sarah Bowman for running 
Operation Christmas Child at Risen Savior. You are a blessing for 
making this wonderful event happen each year. Also thanks to all 
who fill boxes, each of you are a blessing to children worldwide. 

Another Option: Build a shoebox online!  
For $25 you can bless a child's life without leaving home.  

(this includes the $9 shipping cost)  
Click  here to build your shoebox online today!  

https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/buildonline/?utm_source=Ggl&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=m_YGOC-B20V&utm_content=BASBOAd&gclid=Cj0KCQjw8rT8BRCbARIsALWiOvQYBieewoYgNCN95V8gN953HbHPmB1VINTSAdyZ_3s_asYGT7zgrq4aApfMEALw_wcB
https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/buildonline/?utm_source=buildonline&utm_medium=direct&ver=1.2
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Sunday Event, December 6  
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Sunday, December 6 
 6:00 - 8:00 pm 

 
 "Advent Prayer Service" 

A Celebration of  Advent in Lessons and Songs 

Sign-up coming soon! 
 Watch the announcements 

We are planning to have this event,  
practicing social distancing throughout  

the Fellowship center as well as the Sanctuary.  

 Contact Becky Warren through the church office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please mark your calendars to attend the annual Risen Savior Voters Meeting.  
The 2021 proposed annual budget will be determined and  

we will have Elections of new board members.   

You will receive specific details of the agenda and proposed items  
at least 2 weeks prior to the November 22 Meeting.   

We will host both in-person and "Zoom" conference  
for remote attendance to this event to ensure full participation. 

 Click Here for the link to sign up for the Voters Assembly. This link is also 
available on the church website. 

All Risen Savior members ages 18 and over are voting members of the congregation.  

https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0B44AAAA2CA4FD0-risen
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Sundays in December  

December 6 
In person at 8:00 & 9:30 am  

December 13  
Children’s Christmas Service 

In person at 8:00 & 9:30 am  

December 20 
In person at 8:00 & 9:30 am  

December 27 
Epiphany, Online ONLY 

All Sunday Services are available online 

5 

 Online Worship Services  
Traditional and Contemporary Online services 

are available from your home.  
Go to the rslc.org website and 

 Click Online Services at your convenience. 

8:00 am Traditional Indoor Worship 
9:30 am Contemporary Indoor Service 
Space available for 45 people. Masks and Sign up needed, go to the 

rslc.org website WELCOME  
banner and Click  Sunday Sign Up CLICK HERE. 

November  

https://rslc.org
https://rslc.org/weekly-worship/
https://rslc.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0b44aaaa2ca4fd0-indoor1
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How To Have Happy Holidays 
 

The COVID-19 health crisis will have a huge impact on your Christmas this year.  
So how can you make this a Merry Christmas?  

 

1.  Celebrate the season, not just the day 
We often put so much pressure on making Christmas Eve/Day THE celebration. 

Obviously, you should do your best to make Christmas Eve/Day as special as possible 

but why not expand the celebration - before and after. Start the Christmas season off 

with a big Thanksgiving.  Make Thanksgiving the best kickoff ever. Fun and festive food 

and drink should be given special attention. However, don’t forget about the decorations, 

the music, and special games. Include a  reading of Jesus’ healing the 10 Lepers and 

how one came back to say thanks (Luke 17:11-19). Include an Advent Countdown 

Calendar to mark off each day to Christmas. Create special Christmas holiday music 

playlists to fill your life with joy. Use a December Christmas daily devotional book with 

your family. (Our family enjoys the Hallmark Christmas movies leading up to Christmas - 

always a happy ending!) Be creative. 

 

2.  Be generous, early and often 

You have many opportunities to help people in need 

during the holidays. You get to choose which ones you 

want to donate to so others will have a blessed Christmas. 

Yes, you can give to one special charity, but consider 

helping as many as possible. Jesus said it this way: 

 “It is more blessed to give than receive.” Be creative. 

 

3. Celebrate the 12 days of  Christmas 

This will be new for our family. We’re like most people and once Christmas is over, it’s 

over. But the old tradition of celebrating the Savior’s birth all the way up to Epiphany, and 

the coming of the wise men is worth reengaging.  It’s not illegal to go Christmas caroling 

AFTER Christmas. Invite friends and family (if possible) for an After-Christmas party. Be 

creative as you give thanks for God’s gift of a Savior at Christmas. 

Pastor Cameron,  
Senior Pastor 

file:///C:/Users/gladys/Documents/Adobe
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Live Nativity 

Wednesday, December 23 

5:00 - 8:00 pm 
What can I tell you with any real certainty?  

The Lord is good!  

Plans are moving forward for Christmas this year,  
and they may look different than any years before.  

And, they may still change, and it will be okay, no matter what happens.  
We will praise the Lord, we will share the story of Christmas  

and Christ's birth and what that means for us, no matter what.  

I'm excited for this year's Live Nativity,  
a re-telling of the Live Nativity in a new 
shortened drama that will be performed 

indoors by the church youth! 

We will also have a Christmas photo booth 
from DJ Maestro and Lucky Mary's  

dessert truck with free drinks  
and amazing goodies for sale.  

Contact Sarah O'Connor 

Director of Worship 
 

Collecting Donations Gifts for the Baby 
Please bring diapers and infant care products. 

 

Are you interested in getting involved in the Live Nativity  

or helping out with our Online Christmas this year?  

Contact Sarah O'Connor 
Director of Worship 

*All  participants must* 
Wear masks and observe social distancing 

Thank You for your Cooperation during COVID 

https://rslc.org/staff/sarah-oconnor/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/sarah-oconnor/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/sarah-oconnor/#eml
https://rslc.org/staff/sarah-oconnor/#eml
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Two Options  

In Person 9:30 a.m. Sunday Mornings  
Sign up ahead each week! Follow the link sent on the Friday congregational email to sign up your 
whole family for 9:30 a.m. activities. K-5th grade children will go to Wing 1, and we’ll be outside by 

the courtyard as much as possible, weather permitting. 

Online at your convenience 
 See the website page for children here rslc.org/connections/children/crosstraining.  

Here I will briefly explain the Lessons & Crafts. If your child still needs a Materials Bag with the items 
needed for class, contact me A.S.A.P., and I’ll deliver it to your home!  

Lori Hakes, Director of Children’s Ministries 

Giving and Receiving 

CrossTraining  
Sunday School Mission Project:  

Operation Christmas Child!  
This year we will not do our regular packing event during 

Sunday School. Families, please use this opportunity to shop 
online or in person, and let YOUR CHILDREN pick out items for a box!  

They really know what kids like, and will enjoy the giving process.  
Please see page 3 for details. 

 
 

Children’s Advent Calendars 
Enjoy your Advent Calendars! Don’t forget to begin 

 opening the windows on December 1st. These were 
handed out or mailed in late November. There are a few 

extras at the Children’s Kiosk by Wing 1. 

8 

END OF THE YEAR CrossTraining SCHEDULE  
We meet Sunday mornings at 9:30 a.m.  

EXCEPT NO CLASSES THE FOLLOWING DATES: 

November 29 - Thanksgiving Weekend 

December 13 - Families attend Children’s Christmas Service together at 8:00 or 9:30 a.m. 

December 20, 27 & January 3 - Christmas Break 

January 10 - Classes resume  

https://rslc.org/connections/children/crosstraining/
https://rslc.org/staff/hakes/#eml
rslc.org/connections/children/crosstraining/
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Follow Up:  
LCMS District Conference  

Thanks for supporting the staff’s attendance at the online Rocky 
Mountain LCMS District Church Workers Online Conference on 

October 16. Personally, I appreciated the inspirational Bible 
studies, speakers and workshops which will help equip me for 

continued ministry to children.  
Contact me if you have any questions, concerns, suggestions,  

or want to help with ANY of these activities!  
Lori Hakes, Director of Children’s Ministry 

 
The K-5th CrossTraining Sunday School children, as well as some 6th-12th graders,  

are putting together a wonderful service to share with you! 

Children’s Christmas Service 

 2020 theme 

“Christmas Begins with Christ”  

Sunday, December 13   
8:00 & 9:30 am  

Please come to church to watch the recorded sections on the big 
screen, and join in the congregational sections with a special 
message from Pastor. Both of the services will be the same. The 
service will be available online to share with friends and family.  

Lori Hakes, Director of Children’s Ministries 
 

If you are unable to join us in person on the 13th, we will be Streaming the Children's Christmas 
Program through our website, and social media.  

THE NURSERY IS OPEN 
Sunday Mornings at 9:30 am 

November 1, 8, 15, 22, & December 6 

SIGN UP: Online; space is limited 

AGES: Birth to 4 years  

GOAL: Happy Child, Happy Parents 

Sign up for childcare, Sunday School, and Service in one 
easy place. www.rslc.org/ scroll down to events/ In Door 

Worship 

https://rslc.org/staff/hakes/#emlC:/Users/gladys/Documents/Adobe
https://rslc.org/staff/hakes/#eml
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0b44aaaa2ca4fd0-indoor1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0b44aaaa2ca4fd0-indoor1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0b44aaaa2ca4fd0-indoor1
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December Student Schedule 
December 6 and 13  

 9:30 am 
 Middle School - Underground Room 
 High School - Room 201 

 11:00 - 1:00 pm 
 Youth Group/Live Nativity Practice  
  with Sarah O’Connor 

 2:00 - 3:00 pm 
 Confirmation class 

 3:00 - 5:00 pm 
 Young Adult Bible Study 

November Student Schedule 
I'm so excited for this holiday season  

and I hope you are too!  

Here are the events coming up:  
November 1, 8, 15 and 22 

 9:30 am 
 Middle School - Underground Room 
 High School - Room 201 

 11:00 - 1:00 pm 
 Youth Group/Live Nativity Practice 
 with Sarah O’Connor 

 2:00 - 3:00 pm 
 Confirmation class 

 3:00 - 5:00 pm 
 Young Adult Bible Study 

NO SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES  
DECEMBER 20, 27 & JANUARY 3  

SEE YOU ALL JANUARY 10  

NO SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES  
NOVEMBER 29 
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Christmas Boxes for our Troops 
Here's how you can help 

Submit names and addresses of family and friends serving in the Armed Forces 

 They can be stationed at home or abroad.  Send an e-mail to the church office (office@rslc.org)  
or drop off addresses in the basket at the LWML table.  Deadline Sunday, November 15 

Donate items by Sunday, November 15. 

Including candy (no chocolate), nuts, beef jerky, popcorn, gum, puzzle books, chap 
stick, foot powder, Christmas napkins and paper plates. (We supply New Testaments  

and devotional to each box.) Please drop off items in the LWML basket.   

Money for postage: each box costs approximately $15.00.   
Please make checks payable to Risen Savior LWML 

Pray for our troops: pick up a toy soldier at our table as a reminder to pray daily. 

Join Women in Mission 
Tuesday, November 17 at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Center 

Ladies, you are invited to pack Christmas boxes for our troops   

We will have an assembly line set up in the fellowship area  
so there will be plenty of room to social distance.   

The evening program will also include our own Nancy Lester  
speaking about Life of an Army Nurse. 

Thanks, Linda Harsh 

Mighty Mites!   
Keep your Mite offerings coming!  

Nationwide, we are a little behind gathering Mites to support our mission grants this 
year.   

People need to hear about the love of Jesus more than ever.  
 Drop your Mite box or offerings off in the large Mite box at the LWML table in the 
 fellowship area or send a check to the church made out of Risen Savior LWML  

with mites in the memo line or give online ay http://www.lwml.org.   

Please pray for a $100,000 grant in Detroit named Camp Restore: 

Precious Lord, we pray that hope will be restored to families in the city of Detroit 
through renovations being made in the mostly deserted Ninth Precinct. We pray that 
city services and Christian-based programs will return as the population grows. Bless 

and protect the workers and residents as this city rebounds from the ashes of 

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League 

mailto:office@rslc.org
http://www.lwml.org./
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*All classes held at church must* 
Wear masks and observe social distancing. There is a limit on class 

rooms so you may be asked to sign-up to attend onsite classes. 
For your safety and the safety of others 

WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY  
Wednesday mornings, 9:30-11:00 am Room 205  

John by Living Way 

Overview: John's Gospel teaches the story of Jesus with tremendous  
clarity and force.   
Often using simple words, John conveys complex truths and writes so all may 
believe that Jesus is the Christ, the Son of God.  

Contact: Annette Wagenknecht through the church office 

Rejoice always,  pray without ceasing,  

give thanks in all circumstances; for this is  

the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.   
1 Thessalonians 5:16-18  

THURSDAY MORNING WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY  
Mornings, 9:30-11:30 am 

Advent: The Weary World Rejoices 
Classes through November 19 
Experience the Christmas season anew by studying Advent,  
why we celebrate it, and how it fuels our worship of Jesus.  

Zoom Online or Limited In-Person at Church by Reservation only  
Contact: Lynda Kluth through the church office 303-469-3521 to join  

TUESDAY EVENING WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY  
Evenings, 6:30-8:30 pm  

The 23rd Psalm by Jennifer Rothschild, through - December 1st  

In person, Dial In: 1 346 248 7799 Online Zoom Meeting: Click Here 
Meeting ID: 999 1037 1146, Passcode: 590522  

This beloved psalm can breathe new life into women who are weary and unsure of their 
next steps. It's more than a psalm that comforts in death; it gives confidence in life. 

 Explore the depths of God’s compassionate care. 

 Trade the myth of self-reliance for the truth of God’s providence. 

 Learn to view your vulnerability as strength essential to relying on God. 

 Banish fear as you trust the Shepherd’s goodness in every season of life. 

Contact: Nancy Timm through the church office 

https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://rslc.org/staff/kluth/#eml
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://zoom.us/j/94757369296?pwd%3DL1l4TVQ0RnA3anU4VzZycWpTdkpXdz09&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1602537202217000&usg=AOvVaw2pM6PFrVSJDoz8pBALdwLc
https://www.rslc.org/contact/
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“Your word is a lamp to my feet and a light to my path”  
Psalm 119:105 

MEN’S ZOOM BIBLE STUDY  
One Book at a Time  

Friday mornings, 6:30 am  

Men join together to figure God’s Word out as we read, discuss, and pray. 

Contact: Duane Highley, 303-514-6321 

Zoom Meeting Click Here 
Password: 514040, Meeting ID: 659 889 911  

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY  
Wednesday mornings, 8:30–10:00 am  

Men of the congregation meet for Bible study weekly on Wednesdays.  
Until it's cold or too smoky we meet in the courtyard then we meet in room 201.  
We are now studying the Gospel of John. You are welcome to join us weekly. 
Want more information? Ask Mark Dolan, Dave Johnson,  
Dan Cooper, Bill Lester, or Kevin Hischke. 
You can also contact one of us through the church office  

*All classes held at church must* 
Wear masks and observe social distancing. There is a limit on class 

rooms so you may be asked to sign-up to attend onsite classes. 
For your safety and the safety of others 

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 
Sunday mornings, 10:45 am  Through November 8 

Where: Zoom Online or Limited In-Person by sign up 

Contact: Stein Cass through the church office for 
information 

Dial In:   +1 346 248 7799 
Online Zoom Meeting: Click Here  ID:  989 6155 0049 
Meeting ID: 947 5736 9296, Passcode: 853236  

This is the Day by Tim Tebow 

Have you ever felt stuck? Sometimes life feels rigid - as if nothing could ever really change.   
Maybe we’re afraid of taking a step of faith. Or maybe we’re too inured from the past to move 
forward. Or maybe life threw us a curveball and we still don’t know how to react.   

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 
Sunday mornings, 9:00 am in Room 205 Through November 29 

Study: Romans: Paul Letters 

Dial In:   +1 346 248 7799 
Online Zoom Meeting: Click Here, or the website rslc.org/resource-center/ 
Meeting ID: 976 2418 9950, Passcode: 847116  
Contact: John Elverum through the church office 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm+119%3A105&version=ESV
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/659889911?pwd=Z1BHV1czQitkbjgrK2lDZTJlSGZ4dz09&status=success
https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://rslc.org/staff/kluth/#eml
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://zoom.us/j/94757369296?pwd%3DL1l4TVQ0RnA3anU4VzZycWpTdkpXdz09&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1602537202217000&usg=AOvVaw2pM6PFrVSJDoz8pBALdwLc
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://zoom.us/j/97624189950?pwd%3DdW0wZUtGKzBMUTh3SjV3RUwwc1BTQT09&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1602523117853000&usg=AOvVaw2xtEfTMD8CXnzlzPAtRExB
https://www.rslc.org/contact/
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CORNERSTONE MEN'S MINISTRY INVITATION 

Meet Saturday, November 21 & December 19 at 7:00 a.m.  
Did you have a birthday this year? Does helping people with their home, yard, computer etc. rate 
high on your priority list? Would you like to learn some skills in drywall finishing, driveway crack 

fixing, sprinkler repair, tree trimming, fence repair, garage organizer installation, tree removal and 
family unity... ask the guys of the Cornerstone Ministry.  

Adult men,18 years old and older gather monthly for good fun, spiritual encouragement, service and 
help for widows, widowers, and single parents at their "place." Maybe now is the time to join a group to 
help someone else. Build a network of guys with some knowledge about a project you are working on.  

Maybe you could use a group of guys to help with chores around the house that's hard to get done. 
The toughest part is asking for help. Cornerstone meets monthly for an hour of 

devotions and directions, and a couple of hours of service. To connect with 
Cornerstone, contact Donovan Reetz, Kevin Hischke, Paul Fernandez, or Mark 

Dolan through the church office. We can help! If you could reserve one Saturday 
a month for 3 hours for someone else, contact Kevin Hischke through the church 

office. 

DENVER RESCUE MISSION  

We will begin to volunteer again 
January of  2021  

 Thank you for keeping Denver Rescue Mission in 
your prayers. We will be serving there again in in 

the new year. Questions? Contact Paul Fernandez 
through the church office 

FEEDING THE 
HOMELESS  
IN DENVER  

 

 

Come join the fun! Our next packing date is Tuesday, November 9 at 9:00 to 11:00 am  
at Gethsemane Lutheran Church in Northglenn.  

If you would like to be part of Risen Savior's packing team, please contact Linda Harsh, Kay 
Moeller or Norm and Nancy Terry through the church office. 

We have a drop off spot at Risen Savior for donations of clothing, quilts, blankets and 
linens.  Check the Orphan Grain website for a complete list of needed items.   

Put your donations in the basket in the fellowship area or in the back of the east coat closet. 

Orphan Grain Train is a Christian volunteer network that ships donated food, clothing, 
 medical and other needed items to people in 69 different countries including the USA.  Orphan 

Grain Train has Charity Navigator's (an independent charity evaluator) 4 Star rating which is 
their highest rating.  

 Father, we ask your blessing on the work of Orphan Grain Train across the world.   
May many come to know Jesus through this caring ministry.   

We ask this in your Holy Name  Amen 

14 

https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://www.rslc.org/contact/
https://www.rslc.org/contact/
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Thanksgiving 

The Apostle Paul, in 2 Corinthians 8-9, was encouraging the Corinthian congregation to join with 
other congregations Paul had planted, in a gathering of gifts to share with the saints in 
Jerusalem who were suffering because of persecution and famine.  In that appeal, Paul wrote,  

“You will be enriched in every way so that you can be generous on every occasion, and through 
us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God.”  We may not realize that when God moves 

us to give gifts, besides providing for ministry needs, our gifts cause thanksgiving among God’s people. 

On Thanksgiving Day, it might be your family tradition to go around the table naming something for which you are 
thankful.  What would happen if we changed our focus to:  Who has shown thanksgiving because of something 
God empowered me to do with his gifts?  While giving is never meant to be bragging, the giving of our gifts can be 
an inspiration for others to give. 

With that in mind, if you have put a Lifetime Plan for Giving in place from your estate, to family and ministry, have 
you shared that plan with those closest to you?  By sharing, they get to rejoice in God’s indescribable gifts, and 
they get to begin considering how they can do the same.  May the Lord bless your sharing!  If you would like 
assistance in setting up a family meeting for this purpose, your LCMS Foundation gift planning counselor can help. 

Jason Jones, CGP, CDE 
Gift Planning Counselor, LCMS Foundation 
970-988-0305 - Cell, Jason.Jones@lfnd.org.  

Help Those Impacted By The Wildfires 
 

When tragedy strikes, Thrivent clients and the community often want to reach out and help.  
We have heard the same response in regards to the Colorado/Wyoming wildfires.  

Thrivent is coming alongside of you to help those impacted by the devastation. 
     

 http://links.members.thrivent.com/servlet/MailView?
ms=MTgwMTEyMjIS1&r=MzE1OTQ4OTk1MDc5S0&j=MTk4MTY2ODgzNQS2&mt=1&rt=0 

2020 Mission Project 
In 2020 the Thursday Morning Women's Bible Class purchased items to 
make Baby Kits to send to families in need through Lutheran World 
Relief (LWR).  Our plan was to have a class packing day to separate 
and pack the boxes as a group, but COVID-19 changed that plan.  
 Janet Rutledge organized this mission project for the class and ended 
up separating and packing the baby kits 
with her husband Phil Rutledge being 
the one who delivered the kits to the 
LWR drop off site in Denver. 
 

A mountain of clothes, diapers, 
blankets, etc were donated by the class 
and a total of 14 kits were sent out to 
families in need.  The estimated cost of 
each kit was $40-50. A big thank you to 
all who contributed and to Janet and 
Phil Rutledge for bringing the project to 
completion.  There is so much need in 
the world and these 14 amazing 
bundles were a great way for us to 
share God's blessings to others 
throughout the world. 

mailto:Jason.Jones@lfnd.org
http://links.members.thrivent.com/servlet/MailView?ms=MTgwMTEyMjIS1&r=MzE1OTQ4OTk1MDc5S0&j=MTk4MTY2ODgzNQS2&mt=1&rt=0
http://links.members.thrivent.com/servlet/MailView?ms=MTgwMTEyMjIS1&r=MzE1OTQ4OTk1MDc5S0&j=MTk4MTY2ODgzNQS2&mt=1&rt=0
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Mission Thailand  
Dr. Fung Lo and family, Kalia and Mercy are at the Mission of Christ Network office 
in Thailand.  Fung’s primary ministry is to improve the theological training that is 
currently going on with the Hmong pastors and leaders in Southeast Asia, where 
there are over two million Hmong who still don’t know Jesus.  Click to learn more 
about this ministry https://missionofchrist.org/service/lo-fung/  

Stronghold Cambodia  
This registered NGO (Non-Governmental Organization) in Kampot, Cambodia, is a 
before-and after-school program that teaches English as a second language, basic 
computer skills, and provides a daily nourishing meal to children in their 
surrounding community. More importantly, Jesus is introduced to children who live 

in a country that is 95% Buddhist. Learn more at this ministry  Stronghold Cambodia’s Facebook  

Crossing Cambodia’s Mission  
Director, Greg Holtz, serves and is committed to affecting change and sharing the 
gospel in Cambodia, one life at a time. They work with street children, local 
churches, and through local networking to bring about change in children’s and 
families’ lives in Cambodia. Click here for more information about Crossing 

Cambodia  Crossing Cambodia  or subscribe to the Crossing Cambodia Newsletter 

Square Two The Cima Family 
J.P. and Aimee Cima family and children Celeste, Bella, and Isaac are 
currently missionaries in Phnom Penh. Please continue to pray for this 
family, and subscribe to their newsletter and follow their photo blog journey.  

Elizabeth in Uganda 
Elizabeth works alongside Our Call Missions as the project 
manager for the Roots to Fruits curriculum-a holistic, Christ-

centered curriculum written for the children of Africa. 
visit www.ourcallmissions.org  Thanks! Elizabeth Corless-Onekalit 

Young Life: Developing Global Leaders 
The Developing Global Leaders Program is an integral part of Young Life's Reaching 
a World of Kids initiative, the Developing Global Leaders Program will result in a 
generation of Christ-centered leaders throughout the developing world. Whether 
through continued involvement with Young Life or as people of faith and character in 
education, government or business, these global leaders will have a transforming 
impact in places desperate for change. The table is set for transformation. Students 

have been selected. Trainers, mentors and ministry teams are ready. The missing piece is you.   
Click to learn more – http://www.ylgloballeaders.org  

To see the latest news about any of the foreign missions  
Risen Savior Supports go to the website 

www.rslc.org/outreach/world-missions/ from here you will find links  
to support and the most recent news about the missions we support. 
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Risen Savior Lutheran Church | 3031 W. 144th Avenue, Broomfield, Colorado 80023 

303-469-3521 | Website www.rslc.org  

 Facebook:RisenSaviorLutheranChurchBroomfield  | Instagram: risensaviorbroomfield/  

 Contact the church office to have your name and email address updated or added. 

Automatic Giving Option (weekly/semi-monthly/monthly) 
 
"Joyful Response"  Set up electronic 
contributions to church through Joyful 
Response.  

 This program’s highlights: 

† You choose the amount and frequency 

† Changes to donation may be made at 
any time by contacting Lynda Kluth. 

† No fees to you or the church 

Forms are available online or at the 
Information Center.  Please attach a 
voided check or savings deposit slip.   

 

If you have questions or need help with setup, contact Lynda Kluth, Finance Manager. 

† Giving Online: Credit/Debit Card  at 
www.RSLC.org (click "Giving" button) 

† Realm: through Member Log In, set up giving 

† Your bank's pay service: have checks 
automatically sent to Risen Savior 

† Text Giving: text our church’s keyword 
“LOVE2GIVE2RSLC” to 73256  

† QR code can be scanned by any 
smartphone camera and will take 
you immediately to the Realm 
Giving screen to complete your 
giving.  

Year End Giving 
Thank you for your donation to Risen Savior's General Fund.  Check donations may be considered 
by the donor as 2020 donations if the postmark date is 12/31/2020 or are delivered to Risen Savior 

Lutheran Church office by 12/31/2020.  Credit/debit card donations may be considered by the 
donor as 2020 donations if charged to their personal account on 12/31/2020.  In both instances 
because of postal delivery or banking transfers, these dates may not be the same dates that the 

contribution is posted to the individual donor’s church contribution statement. 
 

Thank you for your Joyful Response 
 “We must always give thanks to God for you, brothers and sisters, as is right, because your faith is 

growing abundantly, and the love of every one of you for one another is increasing.”   
2 Thessalonians 1:3 

 
Like the Apostle Paul, we can’t help but thank God for you… and for your love, tangibly expressed by your 

contributions to the ministry at Risen Savior Lutheran Church through the Joyful Response giving 
program.  Your support helps to further God’s mission here on earth and is greatly appreciated.   

 
Lutheran Church Extension Fund sponsors Joyful Response as a free giving program to congregations.  If 

at any time during the year you would like to make a change to your giving account, please contact the 
church office. Allow several days for the change to be activated.   

 
Thank you again, and may God bless you this Christmas season! 

Thank You for Giving 
Thank you to the 86 families, who by shopping at King Soopers from July through September, have 

contributed  $1,117 to the ministries here at Risen Savior!  If you haven't already signed up with King 
Soopers Community Rewards, it is quick and simple. Just log into your account and select Risen 

Savior in the Community Rewards section. Then every time you make a purchase using your King 
Soopers card, you will also be making a contribution to Risen Savior.  If you have any questions or 

need help getting started, please contact Mark or Maria Dolan through the church office. and we will 
gladly assist you.  We also have cards available which can be used at Safeway.  
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Donate to Risen Savior  
while doing your Christmas shopping! 

 Risen Savior Lutheran Church is listed as a charitable organization 
on AmazonSmile.  This is a simple and automatic way for you to 

support our church every time you shop, at no cost to you.  
 CLICK HERE to get started.   

Thank you for supporting Risen Savior through this fundraiser! 

 

 

 

As this year draws to a close  
let us not stop praying. 

On the website find the “Prayer Banner” and click the link  
this will take you to a wonderful page of printable prayer Calendars. 

Prayer Calendar Topics 

November 
“30 Days of  Gratitude” 

 Thank God for…  

December 
“A Prayer to Keep Christmas Simple” 

Remember What Christmas is All About 

Each prayer Calendar will be available in a PDF format for you to print 
or download to your device.  There will also be printed copies at the 

Information Center at church. Prayers available on Facebook and 
Instagram for November and December 

Gods Blessings on your prayer time, 
 Gladys Sweetwood, Communication Coordinator 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/84-1040072
https://rslc.org/staff/gladys-sweetwood/#eml

